
 

  

 

Term 1           Weeks 9 and 10     2024 
 

Calendar  
Date: Event Action required 
Wednesday 3 April P&C Meeting at 6.00 pm Open invitation  
Friday 5 April  OSSA Cross Country at Cudal 

Sports Ground  
Parent/ carer transport required 
and welcome to attend  

Monday 8 April  OSSA Cross Country back up date Parent/ carer transport required 
and welcome to attend 

Friday 12 April  Last day of Term 1   
Thursday 25 April  ANZAC Day march Students invited to march with the 

school in Orange  
Saturday 27 April  Orange Show weekend  Student entries and school display  
Monday 29 April  School development day  Pupil free day  
Tuesday 30 April  Students return for Term 2  
Wednesday 1 May PSSA District Cross Country Parent/ carer transport required 
Thursday 9 May School photos 

Upstage visiting performance 
Students in full school uniform  

Wednesday 22 May National Simultaneous Storytime  In-school activity  
Monday 27 May District Athletics Carnival  

CWA Public Speaking competition 
commences 

Parent/ carer transport required 

Monday 10 June Kings Birthday public holiday  
Week commencing 24 
June 

Australian Dental Health mobile 
clinic visit  

Forms distributed early Term 2 
 

Messages from the Principal 
 

OSSA Athletics 
Congratulations to everyone who participated in the OSSA White Athletics Carnival. We were all so 
impressed by everyone’s effort, sportsmanship and enthusiasm. A huge thank you to our P&C for  
co-ordinating lunches for all the students. A mammoth effort that was executed seamlessly. We are 
eagerly awaiting the collection of ribbons to hand out to our students. These will be collected at the 
Cross Country Carnival next Monday. The OSSA White team will be announced shortly for the Orange 
District PSSA carnival on 27 May. As soon as we are notified, we will let students know. 
 

Students who placed in events are:  
 

 Dakoda Dorrian – 9 Yrs 100m Dash; 200m Dash 
 Tessa Gliddon – 11 Yrs 100m Dash; 200m Dash; 800m Dash; 800m Dash; High Jump; Long Jump 
 Edith Ringbauer – 12 Yrs 800m Dash; High Jump 
 Felix Ringbauer – 10 Yrs 100m Dash; 200m Dash; 800m Dash; 1500m Run; Long Jump; Shot Put; 

Discus 
 Harry Mitchell – 11 Yrs 100m Dash; 200m Dash; 800m Dash; 1500m Run; High Jump; Long Jump; 

Discus 
 Alex Hutabarat – 12 Yrs Long Jump 
\ 
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Easter Hat Parade 
Last Thursday morning we welcomed parents, carers and friends to our Easter Hat Parade. It was 
lovely to see so many people in attendance. The students did a fabulous job putting their hats together 
at school. Well done to Tessa who was victorious in our Easter egg guessing competition. A tasty treat 
to take home on Thursday afternoon to share with her family. I am sure everyone had a relaxing long 
weekend preparing for our last two busy weeks of teaching and learning for Term 1. 
 
OSSA Cross Country Carnival  
We are all looking forward to participating in the OSSA Cross Country carnival at Cudal next Monday,  
8 April 2024. We will meet the students at Cudal Recreation Grounds, ‘Dean Park’ (not the 
showgrounds) at 9.30am ready to walk the course at 10am. The first 6 placegetters for OSSA White will 
head to the District Cross Country on Wednesday 1 May at Gosling Creek.  
 
ODPSSA Rugby League Under 11’s selections  
A huge congratulations to Harry Mitchell on being selected for the under 11’s Rugby 
League team who will be attending the Western trial in Parkes on Monday 8 April. 
Harry will join students from Calare, Orange, Molong and Cumnock to represent 
Orange District.  
 
ANZAC Day March  
This year we will again be participating in the ANZAC Day March in Orange. Thank you to the families 
who have responded via the Sentral Parent App with permission for students to march. We will be the 
second primary school to march off behind service personnel and other organisations. Please be at the 
assembly point by 10.00am on Sale Street, near the service station / Newys Dry Cleaners.  
 
End of Term 1 and School holidays  
As this will be our last newsletter for Term 1, I would like to thank everyone for the welcome I have 
received and wish you all a safe and relaxing holiday break, commencing Monday 15 April with students 
returning to school on Tuesday 30 April.  
 

Ms Mel Winters 
Principal  

Awards and Birthdays  
Student of the Week  
Alex, Kenzie, Gideon 
Merit Award  
Amber, Dakoda, Sophia 
Birthdays  
Clara, Harry  
 

P&C News 
A big thank you to Sonya, Janelle, Emily, Christine and Lilli for manning the school water station at the 
Orange Running Festival last month.  
 

And congratulations on another very well catered OSSA White Athletics Carnival Canteen! Thank you to 
Bec, Kylee and Narda for organising and running the canteen last Monday at the Waratah Sports 
Grounds. 
 

We hope that everyone had an enjoyable Easter break and ready to push through to the end of term. 
Very early next term we have our pie drive running so stay tuned for order forms first week back!  
 

The P&C meeting is on this evening, Wednesday 3rd April at 6.00pm at the school. 
 

Bec Robinson and Christine Holmes  
P&C Joint Presidents 

 


